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Proposal: 
 
This bill would require the Social Security Administration (SSA) to provide identity theft victims with a 
single point of contact within SSA when the misuse of their Social Security number (SSN) results in the 
need to resolve one or more issue(s) with SSA. 
 
Current law: 
 
Current law does not require SSA to provide a single point of contact to identity theft victims whose 
SSNs have been misused. To the contrary, SSA policies may lead an individual to be in contact with 
multiple SSA offices and/or employees to resolve an issue. 
 
Background: 
 

• The Federal Trade Commission (FTC), the lead federal agency on identity theft, reported more 
than 1.4 million complaints of identity theft in 2021, representing a nearly four-fold increase in 
the past five years.1 
 

• The SSN continues to be a valuable target for identity theft due to its widespread use throughout 
the public and private sectors. Robocalls that falsely appear to be from SSA and seek to get 
people to hand over money or their SSNs have consistently been among the top types of fraud 
reported to the FTC in recent years.2 
 

• Stolen SSNs can be misused, often in combination with other personally identifiable information, 
to fraudulently claim or redirect benefits, apply for credit, or file tax returns, creating 
inaccuracies in SSA records. This can wreak so much havoc with an individual’s identity that 
some victims must request a new SSN. 

 
• Resolving an issue related to SSN misuse can be complex and time-consuming, often requiring 

the victim to initiate multiple processes and speak to multiple people at SSA before the issue can 
be resolved. 

 
To address this problem, the Improving Social Security’s Service to Victims of Identity Theft Act makes 
it easier and less confusing for identity theft victims to resolve issues related to misuse of their SSN, by 
providing them with a single point of contact within SSA until all associated issues are resolved. 

 
1 Federal Trade Commission, Consumer Sentinel Network Data Book 2021, Appendix B2 (Feb. 2022) and Consumer 
Sentinel Network Data Book for January – December 2016, Appendix B2 (March 2017). 
2 Federal Trade Commission, Explore Government Imposter Scams (updated Feb. 2022). 

https://www.ftc.gov/system/files/ftc_gov/pdf/CSN%20Annual%20Data%20Book%202021%20Final%20PDF.pdf
https://www.ftc.gov/system/files/documents/reports/consumer-sentinel-network-data-book-january-december-2016/csn_cy-2016_data_book.pdf
https://www.ftc.gov/system/files/documents/reports/consumer-sentinel-network-data-book-january-december-2016/csn_cy-2016_data_book.pdf
https://public.tableau.com/app/profile/federal.trade.commission/viz/GovernmentImposter/Infographic

